
Cricket PPE – Industry Alert  

 

It has come to our attention that there is an apparent misunderstanding within the Cricket Equipment industry on whether the 
protective equipment they supply is covered by the Personal Protective Equipment Regulation (EU) 2016/425 (PPE), even 
beyond EU Exit Transition. 

 

Therefore, the British Safety Industry Federation (BSIF) and Hertfordshire Trading Standards (their Primary Authority Partner) 
wish to make you aware of the legal position.  

 

Personal protective equipment worn in cricket, such as leg pads, gloves, body protection and helmets, etc. does indeed fall 
within scope of the PPE Regulation and is classified as Category II PPE. This means that product needs to be conformity 
assessed by an independent body (design and performance) in line with the Category II rules detailed within the 
Regulation.   

 

There are a number of legal obligations and responsibilities placed upon all economic operators within the supply chain to 
ensure that PPE placed on, and made available to the market, meets the essential safety requirements of the Regulation. 
Products also need to be appropriately labelled including the CE mark (or relevant UKCA/UKNI mark in line with the new 
requirements coming in from EU Exit on 1st January 2021) and be accompanied by the required documentation, such as a 
Declaration of Conformity and Instructions for Use in a language likely to be understood by a wearer.     

 

If you supply protective cricket equipment, whether you are a manufacturer or brand owner, Importer or Retailer (distributer), 
you must be aware of the legal obligations applicable to your role in the supply chain and ensure you comply with the 
Regulation.  

 

For further advice and information on the PPE Regulation please contact your local Trading Standards department. They can 
be found by searching at the bottom of the page, here -  https://www.tradingstandards.uk/consumers  

 

Business advice guides can also be found on the Chartered Trading Standards Institute (CTSI) Business Companion website – 
https://www.businesscompanion.info/  

 
For information relating to the Regulatory changes which apply from 1st January 2021 at the end of EU Exit Transition, 
guidance PDF’s can be obtained from BSIF website –  

https://www.bsif.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/OPSS-Guide-to-ppe-regulations-2018-24th-Nov-2020.pdf  

 
Keep up to date and get prepared for EU Exit via the UK Government website  

https://www.gov.uk/transition    
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